
Minutes July 17, 2008

Board of Public Works and Safety

The Board of Public Works and Safety met for a regular meeting, Thursday, July 17, 2008, at
8:30 a.m., in the City Chambers, 3rdfloor, City Building, Logansport, Indiana.

Silent Roll Call was taken by Clerk Treasurer Bland. Those present were Mayor Fincher, Deputy
Mayor Klinck, and Joe Casalini. Others present: Code Enforcement Officer Dee Hileman, Police
Chief Rozzi and Fire Chief McMinn. Deputy City Attorney Lisa Traylor-Wolff was not present.

Media: Carla Knapp, Pharos Tribune.
Public: Michael Berkshire.

Minutes from July 9,2008 accepted as presented on a vote of3-0.
Claims of $92,998.87; approved as presented.
Electrician Certificates were issued to Randall Thompson, Delphi; Chris Pettit and Ben
McLaughlin, North Manchester. Approval of Sewer license was granted to Garry Marshall,
Logansport.
Addition to Agenda: Remove Mayor's Cup and add Dumpster Request.

Old Business: -0-

New Business:

Code Enforcer Officer Hileman delivered her weekly report. The following address (es) is
(are) recommended for the Logansport Street Department for cleanup at a rate of $250.00 per
hour plus a $50.00 Administration and $50.00 fine: 1416E Broadway, Jose Domingo; 709 Race
Street, Michael and Doris Wolf; 712 Race Street, James and Jodie Schaff. Recommendations and
report passed on a vote of 3-0.

Building Commissioner Hostetler's weekly report was delivered by Mayor Fincher. The
department has collected $635.00 in various fees during the past week. Certified notice was sent
to Albert W. Downhour for property located at 1515 E. Market and Armando Cervantes, 210 7th
Street. The recommendation(s) and entire report is accepted on a vote of3-0.

Police Chief Rozzi presented his department's June activity report.

Fire Chief McMinn requested two (2) promotions within the fire department. Mike Woolington
from Captain to Asst. Chief. He would be replacing Steve Shafer who retired June 16,2008.
Also Mike Rush from firefighter to Captain. The Board of Public Works and Safety approved
these promotions, effective July 19,2008, on a vote of3-0.

Richard Stubblefield, 828 Wheatland Ave, was granted permission to have a dumpster in front of
his house from July 18ththrough July 30th. The purpose of the dumpster is to collect roof
materials. Street Commissioner Don Crain pre-approved the location of the dumpster.
Board Member Comments:

Adjournment: 8:41 a.m.
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